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Dear Parents, Carers and Community Members 
 

It is hard to believe but there are only two weeks to go!! The term has really flown by.  
 

Tomorrow we will celebrate our wonderful ethnic diversity on Harmony Day. Koondoola Primary School has the highest cultural 

diversity of any government school in the state. (Sunday Times article 19 March) Over 80% of our students have a language 

background other than English. This richness makes our school very special. The mixing of cultures within the classes and 

playground provides our students with a lovely environment in which to learn and play.  
 

I encourage parents to drop into the school on Friday morning to help us celebrate this diversity. Mrs Gecas has done a great job 

organising the day. To help students gain a better understanding of diversity, students will read and discuss, in classes, the poem, 

ñThe Crayon Box That Talkedò by Shane De Rolf. In this poem the crayons are personified and can talk, and at the start of the 

poem some are non-accepting of others - they donôt get along.   The writer goes on to tell how he used all the crayons to create a 

piece of art.  This resulted in the crayons seeing how, by working together, they could produce something beautiful and complete. 
 

We are helping the students to understand that although we are individuals from different cultures and having different languages, 

we can come together to make a beautiful complete school community. 
 

To help make this a whole school event we would like each person in the school to make the effort to come dressed in one colour, 

(to represent a colour in a crayon box) rather than the traditional orange.  For those who donôt have a lot, the dark blue of the new 

school uniform would be perfect. Even a coloured shirt would be great. 
 

We look forward to a colourful and thoughtful day on Friday. Parents are invited to attend the morning assembly to join in the fun. 
 

Principal ï Ian Ralph 

 

 

GIRRAWHEEN SENIOR HIGH SCHOOL  
 

An Independent Public School 

39 Calvert Way GIRRAWHEEN 6064 
 

 
 

Have you enrolled your child in high 

school for 2018? 

We are now accepting enrolments for 

Years 7s and beyond. 

Call us on 9247 0555 to: 

Ö Arrange a personal tour. 

Ö Request an enrolment pack, or 

Ö To find our more. 
 

 

We look forward to welcoming you and your child into the GSHS community.  We offer 

a range of exciting and innovative programs to make sure your child reaches their full 

potential including: 
 

 

Ö ATAR subjects 

Ö VET Certificate Courses 

Ö English Language Support  

Ö Clontarf Football Academy 

Ö Mathematics Academy 

Ö Performing Arts Academy 

Ö Trade Training Centre 

Ö Academic Extension Program 

Ö Homework Centre 

Ö Basketball Program 

Ö Soccer Program 

Ö Girrawheen Girls Academy 
 

We are the local intake school in a community of rich cultural diversity.  Applications from outside the local intake boundary will 

be considered.  

 

The local intake areas of the following primary schools define the local intake area for our school: Hudson Park PS,         

Roseworth PS, Koondoola PS, Marangaroo PS, Rawlinson PS, and Waddington PS. 
 



 

MERIT AWARD WINNERS  
 
 

Congratulations to the students listed below who received a Merit Award at our assembly on Friday, 3
rd
 March. 

 

A1 A2 A3 A4 A5 

Benjamin Micheal Ale Blut Pah Doh Adam 

B1 B2 B3 B4 B5 

T’Blae Tabark Jack Malakai Eyerusalem 

B6 C4 C5 C6 EC1 

Ni Ku Ahmad Moo Pla Simon David 

Physical Education Music Spanish Drama Art 

Kurbie – B1 No award given No award given No award given No award given 

Congratulations to the students listed below who received a Merit Award at our assembly on Friday, 17
th 

March. 

A1 A2 A3 A4 A5 

Jewellry Taler Pue Elina Bi Dah Lay Axel 

B1 B2 B3 B4 B5 

Lakhbir Moamel Pan Zin Olivia Eh Mu 

B6 C4 C5 C6 EC1 

Apivit Eesa Jannali Patrina Gia 

Physical Education Music Spanish Drama Art 

No award given Joel – B2 Moamel – B2 Hatim – C4 Jordan – B2 

 

DENTAL THERAPY CENTRE  
 

The Koondoola Dental Therapy Centre will be closed from 

Friday 7
th
 April until Friday 21

st
 April 2017. 

 

In case of emergency, please contact:  

 

Friday 7
th

 April;  
Hudson Park Dental Therapy Centre 

(08) 9342 4217 between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm 
 

Monday 10
th

 April;  

Landsdale Dental Therapy Centre 

(08) 9302 2696 between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm 
 

 

Tuesday 11
th

 April  to Friday 14
th

 April ; 
Hudson Park Dental Therapy Centre 

(08) 9342 4217 between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm 
 

 

Wednesday 19
th

 April  to Friday 21
st
 April ; 

Greenwood Dental Therapy Centre 

(08) 9203 5611 between 8.00 am and 4.00 pm 
 

 

For emergencies after clinic hours or on a public holiday, 

please contact your local practitioner, or the emergency service 

on 9325 3452. 
 

The Koondoola Dental Therapy Centre will resume regular 

arrangements on Monday 24
th
 April 2016. 

 

Thank you for your support, and enjoy your holidays. 

Lee, Phuong and Christina. 
 

   

 
 

Living Eggs at the Library  

 
Come and visit Girrawheen or Wanneroo Library and 

experience the wonder of seeing our chicks hatch. 

 

There will be chicken and egg activities, stories and 

competitions for all ages. 

 

The chickens will be in the libraries for nearly 2 weeks! 

 

Monday 3 April - Thursday 13 April 2017 
 

Girrawheen and Wanneroo Library 

 

FREE 

 

Available for viewing during opening hours. 

 



 



 


